Tel: 101 www.leics.police.uk

Police Report – October 2016

The national website which provides you with crime statistics for your area can be found at - https://www.police.uk/leicestershire/NH22/ In October we received 352 calls from members of the public relating to incidents across the three parishes.

Crime Alert

The increase in burglaries in the Glenfield area continued into October and we encourage residents to consider how they can best secure their property. Leicestershire Police continue to run an operation in the area. The local beat team will continue to visit victims of these offences to offer crime prevention advice.

Further to this, vehicle crime in Glenfield is an issue along the Elm Tree Avenue/Wheatfield corridor and the new Glenfield Park estate. We are receiving information from members of the public in relation to suspects for these offences and are aware that these suspects are trying car door handles to locate cars left open. Please ensure you lock your vehicle overnight and remove all valuable items from your car.

Leicester Forest East and Kirby Muxloe also had some incidents of vehicle crime reported through to us. Please ensure that you report any offences to us so that we can target our resources in the correct areas and combat crime in your community and deal with the offenders.

As always, if you see anything that you find suspicious then please call us on 101. If you see an offence taking place use 999. If you would like a visit from your beat team then please get in contact. Details can be found at https://leics.police.uk/local-policing

Anti-Social Behaviour

In October we received a report of youths on Stafford Leys School roof, whilst officers attended and spoke with the youths parents regarding their behaviour regarding this instance, we have received other reports of vandalism to play equipment from the Parish Council and complaints from community groups of teenagers being rude and intimidating around the Parish Hall on Forest East Park. The beat team will be patrolling these locations when these reports are being received and we ask parents to ensure that their children are not acting in this manner when enjoying their recreation time. It is important for the community to respect youths rights to play whilst they in turn should respect the community and those within it by not acting in an anti-social manner. Please call us on 101 should you see any anti-social behaviour taking place so that the beat team can deal with those individuals.



Tel: 101 www.leics.police.uk

After receiving multiple reports of a person begging around Glenfield the beat team has conducted extensive enquiries showing the depth to which the issue goes. This person has been identified and we are now working in conjunction with Social Housing Services, Blaby District Council and the NHS to combat the individuals behaviour.

We also had a report of a parent becoming involved in a disagreement between children reported to us. Whilst it is important to ensure the safety of our children, instilling in them discipline and a sense of right and wrong it is important to ensure that as adults we do this in the correct manner. Always include the child's parents when disciplining a child other than your own and where appropriate involve the school.

Community Engagement

The beat team has undergone a few changes in the last couple of months. Officers have moved on to new roles within the Police Force and we have a few new officers joining the Leicester Forest East, Kirby Muxloe and Glenfield Neighbourhood. PC's Payne, Neal and Wardle along with PCSO's Wright, Wood and Manek supervised by Sgt McKagan are now the beat team for this area. You can get in touch by emailing us (hinckleyandblaby.npa@leicestershire.pnn.police.uk) or asking our control room to leave us a message by calling 101.

In October we have been working closely with security at the M1 J21 Services to continue the work toward dealing with the theft from the lorry's at the location.

We have conducted a number of 'street surgeries' where we have been door to door on specific streets to try and help identify local issues. Kirby Muxloe Primary School had a visit from PCSO Wright and learned about some of the things that local beat officers do to help them. They also asked about the 'Killer Clowns' and were suitably reassured by the visit on the lead up to Halloween.

Finally, one of the Beaver Colony's at Kirby Muxloe Scout Group also had a visit from the beat team and asked lots of questions about how we help the community.

If you are part of a community group and would like a visit from the beat team to see how we can assist you then please get in touch.

News and Appeals

Follow this link to our website to see the latest news and appeals for your help.

https://leics.police.uk/news-appeals